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T H E   
J U M P S TA RT E R  

THE OFFICIAL JUMPSTART NEWSLETTER FOR ALL  
THE HAPPENINGS AND NEWS AT GRAND HAVEN GOLF CLUB 

IN THIS ISSUE 

WOMEN’S MEMBER 
GUEST RESULTS 

MENS MEMBER MEMBER 
RESULTS 

UPCOMING GRAND  
HAVEN CUP 

FROM THE GENERAL MANAGER 
ANDREA KNOX 
 
May already!  We were so busy with all kinds of events in April, the 

month just flew by!  Thank you to everyone that participated in the 

Women’s Member Guest and the Men’s Member-Member.  Both 

events represented the best of Grand Haven with fun friendly           

competition, lots of camaraderie and of course great food and fun!  A 

special shout out to both committees; their hard work and support 

were key to the success of these events!  If you weren’t able to attend 

this year, I hope you will be able to join us next year! 

First up on the golf calendar for May is the fundraiser for The First Tee 

of North Florida on Monday May 7th.  This scramble format event will 

help provide funds to continue to grow the First Tee Program right here 

in Palm Cost and our local North Florida First Tee chapter.  The mission 

T W O  G R E AT  E V E N T S ,  O N E  G R E AT  M O N T H !  
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statement of The First Tee of North Florida is to impact the lives of young people by providing     

educational programs that build character, instill life-enhancing values and promote healthy choices 

through the game of golf.   Get your foursome together and sign up today!  Another way you can 

help is by donating any of your excess golf equipment.  The First Tee van will be hear Monday May 

7th to collect any items you would like to donate.  Shoes, clubs, golf bags, golf balls . . . you name it, 

they will take it.  Thank you to everyone that has already brought items to the club to donate! 

Next up on our golf calendar for 2018 is the annual Grand Haven Cup scheduled for May 19th and 

20th.  This medal play event includes four nine hole formats within flights.  Details and sign-up sheets 

are in the golf shop.   

Not into competitive golf?  Come join us for a fun scramble and cook out for Memorial Day.  The 

scramble format will include the chance to pick up the ball and “throw” it without counting it as a 

stroke!  Who hasn’t wanted to pick up their golf ball and throw it at some point in their golf career?  

And now you get to do it on purpose!  This is a great event for golfers of any ability level.  A cook out 

will follow golf and you can make up your own mixed foursome or we can help pair you up.  Sign-up 

sheets are in the golf shop. 

Looking for a great day trip?  Consider taking a short ride up to Ponte Vedra Beach to watch the pros 

play at TPC Sawgrass May 10th to May 13th.  Famous for their 17th hole island green; this event is a 

favorite on tour.  Did you know that Jack Nicklaus is the only professional to have won this event 

three times?  Get all the information you need to make this a hassle free outing by visiting https://

www.pgatour.com/.../the-players-championship.   

Prefer to watch golf from the comfort of your couch?  Tune in to watch the LPGA event at Kingsmill 
May 14-20th.  Kingsmill is part of the Escalante Golf family and proud to host this great event.  For all 
the latest news and tournament information check out www.thekingsmillchampionship.com.      
Congratulations to Lexi Thompson on winning the 2017 Kingsmill Championship!  Thompson set a 
tournament record by finishing 20 under par on the River Course.   

Please note that we will be performing our first aeration of the season Sunday May 20th after the 

Grand Haven Cup and continue through the day Monday May 21st.  The clubhouse will also be closed 

all day Monday May 21st.  Thank you for your patience during this vital course maintenance. 

Now get out and play! 

Andrea 

FROM THE GENERAL MANAGER 
ANDREA KNOX 

GOLF CART GUIDELINES  
 
1. Observe the 90 degree 

rule 
 

2. Obey the green post and 
exit the fairway to the 
cart path 
 

3. Keep carts on the cart 
path around all tees and 
greens and on all par 3’s.   
 

4. Handicap flag carts 
should keep the cart at 
least 30 feet from the 
green as much as  
possible. avoid slopes 
and limit  travel to the   
shortest route possible. 
 

5. Scatter cart traffic when 
entering and exiting the 
fairway 
 

6. Always buddy up in 
carts.  No single riders 
unless in a threesome. 

 

Monday 

May 7th 
Are you signed up? 

 

COURSE CLOSED FOR AERIFICATION 

SUNDAY MAY 20th AFTER NOONAND MONDAY MAY 21st ALL DAY! 

https://www.pgatour.com/.../the-players-championship
https://www.pgatour.com/.../the-players-championship
http://www.thekingsmillchampionship.com
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FROM THE SUPERINTENDENT 
TJ WEST 
 

 

I would like to thank all those who participated in the Women’s Invitational 
and the Men’s Member/Member.  We enjoy preparing the course for these 
events and by all accounts, a fun time was had by those that played! 
April was another crazy weather month!  The course received 7.15” of rain during the 
month.  We also saw a few mornings in the 40’s and few afternoons in the mid-80’s! The turf 
doesn’t know what to do!   
 
The month of May we will begin the more invasive cultural practices.  The first verticut and 
heavy topdress will be done during the first week of the month and will be done biweekly 
throughout the summer.  Aerification of tee’s, fairways, and rough will begin during the 
week of May 14th.  The first of three green’s aerifications will take place on May 20th and 
21st.  Recently we have changed the dates for the other two.  The second will take place on 
July 22nd and 23rd, the third will take place on August 19th and 20th.  The turf is recovery 
slowing after a long/busy season.  Aerification, along with continued fertilization, will go a 
long way in aiding the process…warmer nighttime temperatures would be nice too! During 
May, we will also make our second pre-emergent herbicide application, our first bulk  
insecticide application, and will be bulk fertilizing wall to wall!  Another busy month at Golf 
Maintenance! We are gearing up for a successful summer! 
 
As always I can be reached by e-mail…twest@grandhavengc.com for any questions or  
comments! 

2018  
TOURNAMENT 

SCHEDULE 
 

 
GRAND HAVEN CUP 

MAY 19TH  - MAY 20TH 

 
WOMEN’S 

MEMBER-MEMBER 
OCT 11TH  - OCT 13TH 

 
MEN’S 

INVITATIONAL 
NOV 1ST  - NOV 4TH 

 

GREAT GOLF SHOTS 
 
Barbara Edwards scored a hole in one on the 77 yard par 3 eighth hole Friday March 30th using a 

pitching wedge. Barbara’s ace was witnessed by Suman Bhat. 

Sharon Downes sunk a pitching wedge shot for an eagle on the par 4 12th hole during the annual 

WGA Charity event. Sharon was playing with Karen Gillis, Sandy Pearson, and Lynn Lefler   

Terry Donahue shot his age 76, playing with Chuck Culver, Bob Malone, and Hawley Rogers  

Len Graziano aced the 120 yard par three 14th hole Wednesday April 11 using a 9 iron. Len’s ace was 

witnessed by Joe Annese and Gino Digiore.  

Sam Cousino score a rare double Wednesday April 25th. Sam was playing prior to the Men’s Member 

– Member when he aced the eighth hole from the 124 yard tee box using a nine iron. Sam’s ace has 

witnessed by Bob Olsen, De Anderson, and Dennis Emerick. Afterward during the  

Member – Member icebreaker Sam had the winning ticket for the 50/50 raffle. The odds? 3,750,000 

to 1..!!!     

What a Par!  Chrysta White was playing late April when she hit her tee shot in the pond on hole #8. 

Rather than dropping the ball in the drop area she elected to hit another ball from the teeing 

ground. She then proceeded to hole out her third shot for a “mulligan” hole in one par! 

2018 

AERIFICATION 

DATES   

MAY 20 & 21 

NOTE: 

DATE CHANGE 

July and August  

 

NEW DATES 

JULY 22 & 23 

AUGUST 19 &20 
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FROM THE HEAD GOLF PROFESSIONAL 
BILLY VAN ARSDALE 
 
Thank you all for participating in the Men's Member – Member tournament 
in April. Wow what a great tournament. Always during the competition we run into rules 
situations. The most common here at Grand Haven is where to drop the ball if on a cart path 
that has brush, trees, palmetto bushes etc, in the direction (nearest point of relief)  where the 
player has to go. This can be difficult at times because the term relief sounds like you are 
getting a playable situation. Not necessarily true. What you are getting is relief FROM the 
path not relief for a swing. If the nearest point of relief is in palmetto bushes you have to 
drop there. There is no guarantee you get an area to swing. You may have to drop to the 
bushes and take an unplayable from there. Remember, you can always play a stroke from 
the cart path. You do not have take the relief from the path!      
 

 

NEW MEMBERS AT 
GRAND HAVEN 

GOLF CLUB 
 

Dorothy Dowling 
Social Members 

 
Michael & Debbie Balluff 

Trial Members 
 

Dr. David Douglas 
Trial Member 

 
Ken & Kathy Ersbak 
Associate Members 

 
Robert Domanico 
Associate Member 

 
Sandy & Charlie Strong 

Associate Members 
 
 

FROM THE OFFICE ADMINISTRATOR 
AMANDA HOLDEN 
 

It appears the April showers did, indeed, bring May flowers and the course 
is looking beautiful!  I am sure T.J.’s muse will inspire him to continued im-
provements of the Grand Haven course. 
 
Along with course improvements, we are closing in on the half-way mark of our year-long 
20th anniversary celebration of the Club.  Special tournaments, special events, just generally 
neat stuff going on around here!  Apologies for the flurry of club correspondences folks 
have been receiving lately but it’s hard to keep ourselves contained with all the great things 
happening!  Be sure to keep an eye out for your favorite events and outings and make those 
reservations early; we can’t have you disappointed because an event filled up before you 
tried to book a reservation. 
 
Along with the special events, there are also special sales promotions going on in the Pro 
Shop; clothing, balls, hats – come in and check it out!   
 
This would be a good time to thank you members for being so prompt with statement  
payments and notifying the office if there has been a change to your credit card or banking 
information; it truly helps keep the confusion down.  And do remember, if you have a 
change to your email address, let us know!  If you try to access the Grand Haven Golf Club 
web site or Szen Statement site with a new, unrecognized email address as your user ID, the 
system will reject and not allow access.  Emailing me directly with the new information will 
assure those internal changes are made promptly.  Once the changes are made and verified, 
I will send you a confirmation email. 
 
Lastly but never least, I would like to wish all the ladies a wonderful Mother’s Day! 

Join us for these 

great Charity 

Events! 
 

First Tee  

Tournament 

May 7th 
 

S.T.U.F.F. Bus 

Tournament 

July 30th 
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FROM THE MGA 
MIKE TEBBANO 
 

The 4th Annual Men’s Golf Association President’s Cup Tournament was held on April 4 and 11 and it was a huge     
success. Each period of the calendar year the MGA holds a team tournament event for its membership. Captains are 
chosen and members are selected from the league membership allowing all members to play in the two tournaments. 
This year was a re-match of last year’s opposing captains. The “Dewsweepers” led by Hawley Rogers and Bob Borer 
went up against “The Rough Riders” led by John Delvac and Mike O’Brien. Approximately 66 members were assigned to 
teams and over the two-week period games were planned for the teams to earn points.  

On April 4, the teams played a front nine four ball tournament (2-man match play) and a back nine scramble. The points 
earned from this day placed “The Rough Riders” ahead in the competition by 1-point points. On April 11, an 18-hole   
individual match play was conducted, and this put “The Rough Riders” out in front with a score of 52.5 to “The 
Dewsweepers” 46.5. The entire event was exhilarating two weeks of competition but more importantly, camaraderie and 
fellowship throughout.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Dewsweepers 

 

 

 

Following the April 11th match the MGA held a spring luncheon for the 
membership and a special way of honoring the winning team members as 
well as wishing our friends returning north a safe and wonderful  summer. 

Co-Captains for the event sharing in some humor and camaraderie:         
(L-R) John Delvac, Bob Borer, Hawley Rogers, Mike O’Brien. 

 

 

 

At the Spring Luncheon, the new officers of the MGA were elected for the 2018-19 season beginning July 1: President: 
Jim Golomb, Vice-President: Mike Tebbano, Treasurer: Rich Kawa; Tournament Director: Mike Rowlands, Membership 
Director: Jan Marsh, Webmaster: Steve Samuel, Sunshine Director: Roland Robichaud, Rules & Grounds: Hawley  
Rogers, Communications: Mike Tebbano 

 

The MGA Annual Membership Drive begins anew in the next few weeks. Men interested in being a part of this exciting 
golf league should contact Jan Marsh or complete a membership application that can be found in the Pro-Shop.  

 

The Rough Riders 
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2018 WOMEN’S MEMBER - GUEST 
APRIL 12TH-14TH, 2018 
The tournament was a two day Ringer Tournament. Best ball Gross & Net Per Hole.  

Sprinkles Flight   ( Flight 3 ) 
1st  Score 143 Barbara Edwards, Catherine Tack, Mia Marcio, Bernadette Walsh 
2nd Score 143 Louise Dycke, Cynthia Sher, Marghehite McDermott, Bonnie Bolton 
 
Cupcakes Flight  ( Flight 2 ) 
1st Score 130 Margaret Bonz, Kathy Mitchell, Beth Prior, Pat Wenger 
2nd Score 137 Dianne Robichaud, Mavis Moen, Sara Lockhart, Lea Buckley 
 
Balloons Flight  (Flight 1) 
1st Score 132 Laurie Chatey, Ellen Mueller, Christina Jamieson, Glenda Cook 
2nd Score 133 Joan Callahan, Kathy McArdle, Marion Hessert, Heidi Fitzgerald 
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2018 MEN’S MEMBER - MEMBER 
APRIL 25TH - 28TH  
OVERALL CHAMPIONS 
Joe Dresnok - Dick Boulds 
 
Dark Oak 1                                                         POINTS 
2nd Will Yorgey – Dave Jaworski     12 
1st Dennis Emerick –De Anderson   12.5 
Dark Oak 2 
2nd David Lyons – Burns Mercer    10.5 
1st Larry Geiser – Bob Malone    13.5 
White 1 
2nd Lonnie Ritzer – Dana Pettingell   13 
1st Bruce Decker – Steve Hartsfield   13 
White 2   
2nd Tony Guiglotto – Rich Decola   13.5 
1st Frank Richter – Dennis Castellari  14 
White 3 
2nd Bill Boyer – Bob Stauffer    12.5 
1st Jim Baldini – Dennis Weaver    13.5 
Light Oak 1  
2nd Terry Donahue – Tom Smith    11.5 
1st Mike Prior – Brian Edwards    12 
Light Oak 2  
2nd Al Chirgwin – Rich Kawa   12.5 
1st Joe Dresnok – Dick Boulds    13.5   

PICTURED LEFT 1: Sam Cousino 
with Billy Van Arsdale receiving 
the  winning 50/50 ticket after 

his Hole-In-One!  
LUCKY GUY!!! 

 
PICTURED LEFT 2: Club Champi-

on, Will Yorgey with Partner 
David “Jaws” Jaworski  

 
PICTURED RIGHT 1: 2018 Overal 

Champs Dick Boulds and Joe 
Dresnok with the Grand Haven 

Men’s Member - Member 
Trophy 

 
PICTURED RIGHT 2: Flight 
winners Larry Geiser, Bob 
Malone,  De Anderson and 

Dennis Emerick 
 

PICTURED RIGHT 3: Flight 
winners Dennis Emerick, De 

Anderson, Overall Champs - Joe 
Dresnok and Dick Boulds and 
Flight Winners Frank Richter 

and Dennis Castellari 
 

PICTURED RIGHT 4: Flight 
Winners Mike Prior and Brian 
Edwards with Overall Champs. 
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RESTAURANT 
HOURS OF OPERATION 

 
LUNCH AVAILABLE 
TUESDAY - SUNDAY 
11:00AM TO 4:00PM 

 
 

DINNER SERVICE 
WEDNESDAY - FRIDAY 

5:00PM TO 8:00PM 
 

GRAB A CALENDAR FOR A 
FULL MONTHS SCHEDULE 

 
 
 
 
 

WEEKLY EVENTS 
 

WINE DOWN 
WEDNESDAY 

50% OFF ALL  
BOTTLES OF WINE!  

 
PRIME RIB 

FRIDAY 
LOW AND SLOW  
CERTIFIED BEEF  

EVERY FRIDAY NIGHT 

 
 
 

MONTHLY EVENTS 
 

BIRTHDAY BASH 
TUESDAY, MAY 8TH 

 
TURKEY BUFFET 

SATURDAY, MAY 26TH 
 

SOUTHERN CHAOS  
DINNER DANCE 

SATRUDAY, MAY 19TH  

DINING RESERVATIONS: 
 

Reservations required for all Monthly Events. Weekly Reservations requested!  
Call the Restaurant ext. 2 OR email: GHReservations@GrandHavenGC.com 

FROM THE WGA 
SHEILA TEBBANO 
 

Congratulations on another successful charity event!  April 24th we fielded 88 golfers for 
a Scramble Tournament followed by lunch and lots of great raffle and silent action 
items.  The event raised $5600 for  the Alpha Pregnancy Center in Bunnell!    Thank you 
to Suzette Sweeney, the tournament chair, and her committee for all the creativity and 
hard work.  

 

FROM THE LGL 
SALLY NORD 
 

April brought our last Coastal Niners tournament of the year, which was hosted by our 
club on April 9th.  The weather had us holding our breath and crossing our fingers, but 
luckily we managed to get all nine holes in before the rains came.  Linda Stitzinger, 
Chairperson, and Sharon Hogue, Co-Chair did an excellent job of organizing the event 
and making sure everything ran smoothly.   We had 109 players from eight different 
clubs, and I know a good time was had by all.  Our theme was “Playdate – from crayons 
to tees”, and I think this reminded us of how important it is to keep “play” in our lives, 
from the friendly competition it provides to the camaraderie which so enriches our lives.  
Once again, several of our Grand Haven members were in the winner’s circle.  Front 
Nine: 1st place – Sandy Haines, 2nd place – Sue Freytag, and 3rd place – Julie Dolgin.  
Back Nine: 1st place -  Kathy Wright, and 2nd place – Anne Karlberg.  Closest to the line 
on #7 – Maryanne Guiglotto, and Longest Drive on # 9 – Merri Tulli. 
Our April game day winners were Linda Stitzinger, Pat Johnson, Merri Tulli and Camille 
Hinsch.  Congratulations to all of our April winners. 
As we approach May we come to the end of our League season.  Our closing tourna-
ment and luncheon will be on May 10th.  At this time, we will bring in a new Executive 
Board.  I want to say that it has been a privilege to serve as President of LGLGH for the 
past two years and a pleasure to work with the other Executive Board members, Camille 
Hinsch, Sandi Walker, Jean Armstrong and Ann Lema. 
We always welcome new members into our League and participating is a great way to 
continue to “play” with a great group of women.  If you are a full or associate golf mem-
ber and are interested in joining, application forms are at the pro-shop desk.  If you 
have any questions, please feel free to contact me or our incoming President, Camille 
Hinsch. 
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THE GRAND 

HAVEN CUP 

SATURDAY, MAY 19
TH

 AND 

SUNDAY, MAY 20
TH

 2018 
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